
CHESS NOTES   19.09.13   Peter Sherlock 
 
This week’s game has been sent to me by David Coate s, who 
plays for both Lincoln and Newark, after he had ven tured 
over the border to play in the e2e4 sponsored 
Nottinghamshire Congress held recently at the salub rious 
Park Inn by Radisson in Mansfield Road Nottingham. 
 
David was playing in the Open Section and came equa l 7 th  out 
of 29 players with GM Mark Hebden from Braunstone i n 
Leicestershire taking top spot with 4½ out of 5. Da vid drew 
his first 4 matches but won his last match, feature d today, 
against Tim Kendall of the Nomads club based at the  
Fiveways pub in Nottingham. David tells me that Tim  was the 
lowest rated player in the Open section but was his  most 
difficult opponent. 
 
We pick up the game after a tense opening when Tim,  as 
black, has just played 34. ...exd5 (see diagram) pe rhaps 
expecting 35. cxd5. Instead David played 35. Qe7 Qc 6 36. 
Qh4 taking control of black’s kingside flank 36. .. .Qd7 37. 
Qh7+ Kf7 38. f5 and now David is closing in 38. ... Rg8 39. 
Bg5 Kf8 40. Rbe1 Be5 41. Bh6+ Bg7 and black is forc ed to 
bring his bishop back allowing his rook on e1 into the game 
42. f6 Bxh6 43. Re7 Nf7 and black is forced to play  the 
last move to prevent 44. Qxh6+ and so loses his que en with 
44. Rxd7 Bxd7. 
 
David finished off his opponent with 45. Rxh6 Rxb3 46. Rxg6 
Rxg6 47. Qxg6 Be6 48. Nf5 Bxf5 49. gxf5 Rxf3 50. Qg 7+ Ke8 
51. Qg8+ Kd7 52. Qxf7+ Kc6 53. Kxf3 and black resig ned as 
couple of moves later. 
 
Lincoln Chess Club play at the RAOB Club, 58 South Park on 
Wednesdays at 7.30pm. www.lincolnchessclub.co.uk  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 
 


